Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

June 12, 2013
MINUTES

Present:
Dewey Baldwin





Chris Szabo




Raymond Bell


Tammy Cook








Gerda Frimberger



William Karr



Carl Stutzner



Kathy Twardy

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  May 8, 2013 meeting.  
Moved by Kathy Twardy, supported by Raymond Bell to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. Parking Meters in Front of Penny’s Kitchen and Side Street Salon – Recommendation:  Per the Parking Advisory Board, request the City Commission approve the reallocation of four meters on Spruce Street to Maple Street in front of the County Courthouse.  The Parking Advisory Board has recommended the reallocation of two parking meters in front of Penny’s Kitchen on West Spruce Street and two parking meters in front of Side Street Salon on East Spruce Street to the area of Maple Street directly in front of the Chippewa County Courthouse.  The parking spaces in front of the Courthouse are currently permit spaces, which were put in place for City employee parking.  Since the City has moved to Portage Avenue these permit spaces are no longer needed.  Chippewa County administration is in agreement with this request.
Moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by Carl Stutzner to reallocate two meters in front of Penny’s Kitchen on West Spruce Street and two parking meters in front of Side Street Salon on East Spruce Street to the area of Maple Street directly in front of the Chippewa County Courthouse.  The motion carried. 
B. Parking Meter in Front of Precision Automotive – Recommendation:  Per the Parking Advisory Board, request the City Commission approve the reallocation of one meter in front of Precision Automotive and change space to a loading zone.  The Parking Advisory Board has recommended the creation of a loading zone in front of Precision Automotive on Maple Street by reallocating one parking meter to the other side of Maple Street.  The owner of Precision Automotive has requested this loading zone be created due to space constraints in his auto shop.  The loading zone will allow a space to load and unload vehicles from in and out of his work space.
Moved by Kathy Twardy, supported by Raymond Bell to create a loading zone in front of Precision Automotive on Maple Street by reallocating one parking meter to the other side of Maple Street.  The motion carried.

C. Parking Spaces on Court Street Behind Parker’s Hardware – Recommendation:  Request the Engineering Department remove “no parking” signs on the corner of Court and Ann Streets, and add to non-revenue parking spaces.  These parking spaces are currently marked “no parking” and are available on the rear side of the Parker’s ACE Hardware storage shed.  Parker’s ACE Hardware is agreeable to the request for these spaces to be reclassified as general parking spaces.
Also discussed was the issue of vehicles driving dangerously through the intersection of Ann and Court Streets.  The Board agreed that this corner should be changed to a four-way stop.

Moved by William Karr, supported by Raymond Bell to request that the “no parking” signs on the corner of Ann and Courts Streets (on the rear side of Parker’s ACE Hardware) be reclassified as general parking spaces.  The motion also included a recommendation that the City Commission approve the creation of a four-way stop on the corner of Ann and Court Streets.  The Motion carried.
D. DDA Office Relocation – Move to Huntington Bank Building – Recommendation:  Relocate DDA and parking offices to Huntington Bank building at a total monthly cost of no more than $800/mo. including utilities.  DDA Board members Kathy Twardy, Dewey Baldwin, Carl Stutzner and William Karr accompanied Director Knepper to the Huntington Bank Building on Ashmun Street to look at two available office suites for possible relocation of the DDA and parking offices.  The cost to rent is $396 per month (including utilities) for each suite.  Director Knepper has put in an offer of $775 per month for both suites.  Minor upgrades would have to be done; new carpet, paint walls, signage on the door, etc.
Moved by William Karr, supported by Gerda Frimberger to move forward with the relocation of the DDA and parking offices to the Huntington Bank building at a total cost to rent two suites (including utilities) of $775 per month.  The motion carried.        
E. Food Truck/Push Cart Policy Recommendation – Recommendation:  Review food truck/push cart policy and recommend City Commission make appropriate changes to City Ordinance.  Director Knepper provided a memorandum to the DDA Board which included three recommendations for the Board to consider regarding the City’s Food Truck/Push Cart Policy.  The Board also discussed that the City’s permit application/agreement for Food Trucks/Push Carts should include specific information, i.e., Federal I.D. number, background check, etc.
Moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by Raymond Bell to recommend to the City Commission the following changes to the City Ordinance:

· Prohibit food trucks from operating on public streets downtown, with exception being made for specific metered locations on Ridge Street and Arlington Street, and at least 300 feet from an existing restaurant or food establishment.  Food trucks parked in metered parking must either pay the meter during enforceable hours or possess a valid “super permit.”  Exceptions are made for events and festivals.
Food trucks may operate on private property by entering into agreements with private property owners, but still must possess a valid peddler’s permit.
· Prohibit push carts from operating on public sidewalks downtown within 300 feet of existing restaurant or food service establishment.  Exceptions are also made for events and festivals.
Push carts may operate on private property by entering into agreements with private property owners, but still must possess a valid peddler’s permit.

· Increase all fees and licensing costs associated with peddler’s permits or sidewalk right-of-way licensing (if applicable).  Such an increase compares reasonably with similar-sized cities in the region.  The cost of a peddler’s permit would increase as follows:
Current Fees



Proposed Increase
Day:   
$   25.00


Day:  
   $   75.00

Week:
$   65.00


Week:    $ 150.00 


Month:
$ 115.00


Month:   $ 300.00

Annual:
$ 250.00


Annual:  $ 750.00

The motion passed unanimously.
F. Sidewalk Sales Planning Committee – Recommendation:  Establish date for sidewalk sales planning meeting, hold meeting each week until event on July 26-27.  Director Knepper asked for input from the Board to help tie in Sidewalk Sales’ events with the Rendezvous in the Sault theme.  Director Knepper would like to provide Sidewalk Sale’s events from Spruce Street to the Ashmun Street Bridge (without large gaps); not just limited to one or two blocks on Ashmun Street.  The Board discussed ideas and various downtown business owners that Director Knepper should enlist to serve on the Sidewalk Sales’ Planning Committee.  
G. Façade/Sign Grant Programs Continuation for FY 2013/14 – Recommendation:  Roll remaining money over into this next fiscal year, continue program ($2,040 of $15,000 disbursed to date).
Moved by Kathy Twardy, supported by William Karr to continue with the façade/sign grant program and roll remaining funds in the façade/sign grant program, over into the next fiscal year (July1, 2013 through June 30, 2014).  The motion carried.

5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. Downtown Income Survey Project.  Completed.  Over 120 surveys collected, results show DDA District at 95% low/moderate income levels.  The annual average income according to the results of the Downtown Income Survey Project is approximately $12,000.  Out of 160 potential downtown units, 120 surveys were received.  Professor Conboy is putting together the reports to submit to the State.
B. Update on Business Recruitment Efforts.
1. Rich Hill’s Business.  Mr. Hill is renovating the vacant space in the Park Place City Center on Ashmun Street.  In doing so he has met with the City Building Department and became aware that with commercial properties blueprints/drawings have to be “stamped” from a licensed architect.  This is an added cost that Mr. Hill was not expecting.  Mr. Hill plans on opening his art gallery/framing/gift shop in late July or early August.

After discussion it was suggested that the DDA develop a written list of code and City requirements for potential new business owners, so that they are well aware of the steps involved in opening a business.
2. Yooper Yogurt (?).  This new business is going to be in the Tribal Building on Ashmun Street where the American Café was located.
3. Hydro 123.  This new garden center will be located on East Portage Avenue (across from Lynn Auto) and will provide indoor gardening supplies.
4. Ozone of the North Expansion.  This expansion will include indoor gardening supplies. 
C. National Register Historic District Update.  There will be a meeting on this issue in two weeks regarding research associated with the National Register Historic District.
D. Expansion of DDA/PSD Boundaries.  This expansion will require public notices, public hearings and will be going before the City Commission in the coming weeks.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  June 13, 2013 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  June 19, 2013 – UP Architects & Engineers at 8:30 a.m.
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.
D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.
E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  June 19, 2013 – Bayliss at Noon.
7) NEW BUSINESS:
A. In 2006 the DDA created a brochure with a map and list and locations of businesses in the DDA District.  Director Knepper would like to re-do this brochure with up-to-date information.  He is requesting that the DDA Board allow him to get 15,000 – 20,000 brochures printed at a cost of approximately $1,500-$2,000.  An up-dated list of businesses in the DDA District was provided to the Board for their input.  
The Board discussed a coupon that could be included with the brochure for a certain percentage off items, services, etc.  After discussion it was determined to look into this issue further in the future.
Moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by Kathy Twardy to go forward with printing a new brochure (15,000-20,000) with a map and list and locations of businesses in the DDA District at a cost of approximately $1,500-$2,000.  This expense will be taken out of the DDA advertising budget.  The motion carried.
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD:
A. Raymond Bell asked about garbage pick-up on West Portage Avenue on the weekends.  Apparently the garbage wasn’t picked up over Memorial Day weekend.  He also asked about the status of the Soo Locks signs.
B. Kathy Twardy commented that the downtown “pocket parks” look better this year than in other years.  Director Knepper indicated that the hanging baskets will be going up in the next week or two.

C. Dewey Baldwin asked about the status of relocating the bus stop to Ridge Street.  Director Knepper indicated that Ridge Street is scheduled to be paved and it was suggested that a bump-out be created for the bus stop at the time of construction.

D. Carl Stutzner asked about the status of the bike racks.  Director Knepper indicated that it was his understanding that the bike racks were being built at Sault Area High School.  

E. Gerda Frimberger asked about the status of the vacant PNC Bank building on Ashmun Street.  She suggested this would be a good location for an inside shopping mall.
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC:
A. Chris Szabo, who serves on the Sault Chamber of Commerce Board, gave a brief report on Chamber events, and the Chamber’s new Executive Director Stephanie Kisner.
10) ADJOURN:
Since there were no other issues, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:50 a.m. upon motion of Dewey Baldwin and support of Carl Stutzner.  The motion carried.








Respectfully submitted,







DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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